MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

March 22, 2012
(Revised)
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 11:30 a.m. at Shoney’s in Flatwoods by Sarah Palfrey, Chair.  Members present were:  Brian Raitz, Sarah Palfrey, Ann Farr, Eva McGuire, Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, Joanna Thompson, Cherie Davis, and Amy Lilly.  Guests included Vicky Terry and Tammy Richards.
Minutes:  A motion was made by Brian Raitz, seconded by Suzette Lowe, to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion carried.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – No report.
· Cataloging Committee – It was reported that there weren’t many problems with inputting WV Reads records into the system.  Tammy Richards reported that there were some problems with duplicates.  This was expected and she is dealing with it.  Judy Gunsaulis reported a problem with Millennium freezing up in remote. Vicky Terry suggested that neither Cabell nor Kanawha County be selected as possible sources for records.  In addition, it has been suggested by Tammy Richards to select less than ten libraries for possible downloads.  It was also suggested that the list of possible sources for records be weeded down to 10-15 sources that generally work.  Vicky Terry, cataloging committee chair, said she would like to have a committee meeting sometime in May.  
· OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz, committee chair, reported that he has been talking to EBSCO regarding Content Café, which is produced by Baker and Taylor for dust jackets.  They are also working with Novelist Select.  Brian also reported that he had demo’ed it and it worked really well.  The reviews come from Goodreads.  This would provide a more seamless movement back and forth between our catalog and Novelist, and would probably increase the usage statistics for Novelist.  The cost for this service would be in the neighborhood of $15,000.  Suggested readings can be scoped to the home library.  The contracts with Bowker, Syndetics and Library Thing are up for renewal July 1, 2012.  Brian will try to have more information together and possibly a demo for the May meeting.  He will also try to write try and write a WVLC Supplemental grant for the EBSCO addition to the MLN catalog for the first year.
Old Business:  Plans were made for the upcoming MLN Annual Membership Meeting, to be held on May 24, 2012 at the South Charleston Public Library.  Cherie Davis and Amy Lilly will serve as the Nominating Committee.  Possible training topics are collection development and interlibrary loan.  Sarah Palfrey will confirm with Christine Lewis to do the collection development training and Amy Lilly will contact Addie Brewer to review the proper ILL procedures.
New Business

· Judy Gunsaulis reported that she gets emails from various libraries about joining MLN.  Recently, Princeton Public Library and Clay County Public Library have expressed an interest in MLN.  There would be a cost for additional location codes for these libraries.  It was suggested that information be put on the MLN website regarding how to become a member in MLN, including the name and number of the MLN Innovative representative, Carrie Hunt. 
· Tammy Richards announced that she wanted to upgrade the server to 2011 during either the last week of April or the first week of May.   The board agreed to allow Tammy to perform the upgrade.
Adjournment-There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

